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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	Panthorn Park 

	
	October 22, 2009 @ 7:30 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT   DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT 
	Attendance

	Members Present:  Beaupre, Ed;  Csuka, Brian;  Falk, Paul;  Ferrante, Jim;  Gendreau, Paul; Greco. Vinny;  Marotto, Donna;  Parks, Linda;  Parks, Ralph;  Riccardi, TJ;  Sarantides, Jim;   White, Michelle;  Zazzaro, John DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT 

 DOCVARIABLE "custname" \* MERGEFORMAT 

	Members Absent: Arduini, Bob;  Babon, Chris;  Babon, Teresa;  Baroni, George;  Belcher, Gordon;  Biedler, John;  Casale, Suzana;  Cianchetti, Beth;  Cichon, Tom;  Coleman, John;  Connellan, Tim;  Conte, Joel;  D'Andrea, Mike;  Gilltlemen, Barry;  Giroard, Dave;  Goralski, Cathy;  Gorski, Ray;  Hart, Rick;  Izzo, Robyn;  Izzo, Vinny;  Lindsay, Jim; Lopatosky, Rich;  Macala, Paul;  Manente, Tom;  Mongillo, Lori;  Paterson, John;  Phinney, Ed;  Potter, Jon;  Sirois, Dave;  St. Amand, Eric;  Vaillancourt, Bruce;  VanKirk, Jeff;  Vitale Mickie;  Vitale, Steve;  Volpe, Val

	Guests:  Sarantides, Amy; St. Amand, Nicole; Wadlowski Richard; Zesut, Bill; Zesut, Janet


CALL TO ORDER

President Ed Beaupre (EB) called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Jim Sarantides (JS) conducted a silent roll call.  There were thirteen (13) members present including seven (7) E-Board members and five (5) guests.  The September 2009 minutes were approved and accepted.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Michelle White provided an updated balance.  The Reconciliation Report and Register Report were distributed and reviewed.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.

The concession stand large freezer will need to be replaced before April 2010.  Purchasing a used freezer will cost approximately $4,000.  A motion was made and approved to replace the freezer.  The board will continue to search for a less expensive freezer.
UPDATES

Fall Ball

EB reports:  Several rainouts forced an extra week to be added to the fall ball season.  The season will conclude on November 1st.  The additional week was offered to teams that had rainouts to minimize refunds.  Some teams will receive refunds due to multiple rainouts.  The refunds will be consistent with previous year’s amounts.
Summer Showcase

Jen Hapanowicz provided a donation to the SGSL for Panthorn Park usage during the Summer Showcase.  The amount was lower than previous years due to the inclement weather and the showcase having to move to an indoor facility.
2010 Scholarship
EB reports:  Paul Macala and Frank Tardiff have notified the league that they would like to continue to coordinate the scholarship committee for at least one additional year.  There was some discussion on the issue that arouse last year and some possible ideas to correctly market the scholarship process.  The levels will remain at four (4) $1,000 scholarships.  A motion was made and approved to allow Paul and Frank to coordinate the scholarship process.
Winter Clinics
JS reports:  Reviewed the winter clinic details and quote with the board.  The quote was the same as 2009.    The clinic will be held at USA Elite Training and will begin in early January for 10 weeks.  There will be a 90 minute session for grade 1-5 and 2 one hour sessions for grades 5+.  A motion was made to keep the price the same for each player and that the league would pay for a portion of each SGSL player to participate as done in the previous three years.  The board approved the clinic. 

Fall Cleanup
EB reported that fall cleanup is scheduled for November 7th.  Activities will focus on:

· Remove Signs
· Clean concession stand
· Clean bathrooms 

· Bases pulled

· Clean out sheds and storage areas
· Stain pavilion

Date will be posted on the web.  Coffee and doughnuts will be provided.

Board Members Status
EB discussed the current status of the board membership and the fact that almost 20 individuals have not been regular attendees at board meetings for at least two years.  It is important to keep the active membership current since the by-laws required a specific number of board members in attendance for potential bylaw/rules modifications.  If the board membership is not accurate the board’s ability to act would be limited.  The following members have not attended the required number of meetings.    The league thanked the individuals for their support and hope that they re-apply for membership.
	Members to be removed:  Babon, Teresa;  Belcher, Gordon;  Casale, Suzana;  Cianchetti, Beth;  Coleman, John;  Connellan, Tim;  Gilltlemen, Barry;  Goralski, Cathy;  Gorski, Ray;  Hart, Rick;  Lopatosky, Rich;  Manente, Tom;  Mongillo, Lori;  Phinney, Ed;  Potter, Jon;  Sirois, Dave;   Vaillancourt, Bruce;  VanKirk, Jeff;  Volpe, Val


October 22nd notification letter:

“We would like to thank you for your contributions to the Southington Girls Softball League over the years.  In reviewing our monthly Board of Directors meeting attendance for the past two years, it has been recorded that you have not attended the required number of meetings to maintain a position on the Board.

Please be advised that your name has been removed from our list of Directors, effective this date.  Should you wish to re-apply for membership to our Board, we welcome you to attend a monthly Board meeting to submit a new application.  Upcoming meetings are posted on the league website at www.SGSL.info.

Again, we appreciate the support you have provided to the Southington Girls Softball League throughout the years.”
A motion was made and approved to remove the listed members effective October 22nd.
2010 Executive Board Positions
EB reported that several individuals have expressed interest in open executive board positions that will be voted on at the November 10th meeting:

Position (Status) – Candidate

· President (Open) – Jim Sarantides

· Vice President – Bob Arduini

· Vice President (Open) – Vinny Greco
· Player Agent (Open) – Nicole St. Amand

· Player Agent (Open) – 

· Treasurer (Open) – Michelle White

· Treasurer (Open) – TJ Riccardi
· Field Maintenance – Paul Gendreau (2nd year)
· Field Maintenance (Open) - 
· Safety/Equipment – Donna Marotto (2nd year)

· Safety/Equipment (Open) – Ralph Parks
· Secretary (Open) - 
BOARD ELECTIONS

Amy Sarantides, Nicole St. Amand, Richard Wadlowski, Bill Zesut and Janet Zesut were approved as board members.
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted at 8:30 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for November 10th at 7:30 pm at Panthorn Park.
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